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GOLF CLUB

SCM Resident Golf Advisory Committee
2025 Q1
Tuesday February 25, 2025, 3:30pm 1880 Grille

MEETING NOTES:

l. Introduction of Committee Members and those in attendance (In attendance: Mark Whetzel, PGA
Conestoga Director of Golf, Ryan Scott Conestoga Director of Outside Services and Tournaments, Mike Paluso
& Monica Paluso SCM Resident Advisors, Dan Erhart Men’s League 18 Hole President, Cheri Erhart Women’s
League 18 Hole President, Kathy Cho Women'’s 9 Hole President. Excused: Todd Koller Men’s 9 Hole President,
Bob Muszar Advisory Committee Events Coordinator)

Il. Updates Golf Ops Ryan, (Ryan discussed league bookings and formats. All league tee time bookings
need to go through Ryan including any changes or updates.)

M. Encourage residents to contact Committee members regarding Golf Club matters (Mark reiterated the
need and oversight of the SCM Resident Advisory Committee. The oversight from each committee member,
is to help with communication to the SCM Residents of how we are making the SCM golf experience better,
other golf course ideas, communications, and overall listening to SCM residents’ concerns and or suggestions.)

V. Detailed Reviews

a) (Mark reviewed Year End letter that will be posted to the Conestoga Website/Member Only
Tab. Committee asked Mark if the future reports would track the increase in resident rounds
YOY, and Mark said yes, a YOY comparison will be very helpful in measuring SCM Resident
play.)

b) (SCM Mixed League, Mark reviewed the details of the new mixed league. Bob Muszar and
Mark have finalized the details of the league. Bob will be moving forward with the logistics
and details very soon. Ryan will help coordinate the details with Bob, and Kathy volunteered
to help Bob with formats, rules, and general administration of the new mixed league.)

V. Special SCM Only Events: 2025 / Par 3 Event 06.21.2025 at 3pm, Octoberfest to be held 09.30.2025 at
2pm. (All of the advisory members agreed both events were highly successful and agreed with continuing
them in 2025. Mark updated on the Octoberfest event, that there was a large waiting list, and for 2025, we
would make sure the players who didn’t play in 2024, will be added first to play in 2025. All agreed.)



VI. New Ideas / Todd (Todd asked to have his idea mentioned as part of the SCM committee meeting.
Mark explained the overview of Todd’s new idea.... Todd wants to pursue a couple’s league as a new event
for SCM Residents. All committee members like the idea and would like Todd to continue to pursue. Mark
mentioned that we would need to schedule the league opposite Thursdays with the Men’s 9-hole league.)

VII. Closing Remarks (The group concurred that the committee has been successful and very helpful. All
the committee will continue to help in making sure information is communicated with SCM Residents. Mark
also mentioned that the Copper tee box on #11 will continue to be located on the Jade tee box. Any future
tee box construction, if any, will be for a new Jade tee box.)

VIIl.  Adjournment (at 4:35)



